
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Re: Car parking on Jerry Clay Lane 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
It has been brought to our attention by several people from school and the local community 
that there were issues with parking on Jerry Clay Lane after school on Friday. 
 
There were a number of cars parked on the zig-zag lines throughout school pick up time 
which is a safety issue for our whole school community.  Whilst there were no cones on the 
pavement at this time, not parking on zig-zag lines by a school (or on a pavement) is a rule in 
the Highway Code and therefore, it is paramount that this is adhered to. 
 
Please note that the cones will be in place for all drop-off and pick up times and we would 
appreciate your co-operation with ensuring that our whole school community continues to 
work together to keep everybody safe. 
 
We appreciate that the majority of people follow our rules, however a rule is there to be 
adhered to by all. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
JCA 


